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Wildlife Program  
Week of January 30 ï February 5, 2017 
 

WOLF ACTIVITIES  

 

Region 1 Wolf Activities 

 

Wolf Internal Group Meeting:  Wildlife Conflict Specialist Bennett and other members of the 

WDFW Wolf Internal Group met and covered recommendations to the lethal removal protocol, 

current science review, data usage, and range riders. 

 

Wolf Advisory Group Meeting: Wildlife Conflict Specialist Bennett and other WDFW staff 

members participated in a Wolf Advisory Group meeting where Profanity Peak lessons learned, 

revisions to the lethal removal protocol, and public outreach were discussed. 

 

Oregon Collared Wolf: Biologist Earl and Natural Resource Technician Wade  stayed in 

contact with livestock producers in Asotin and Garfield counties  as collared wolves moved 

amongst their calving and winter feeding areas. 

 

Wolf Sightings: Natural Resource Technician Wade received three reports of a group or groups 

of three wolves seen in several locations in Garfield County. 

 

Tracks: Natural Resource Technician Wade responded to a report of large tracks in the snow in 

Pomeroy.  Local law enforcement determined the tracks to have come from two or three large 

canines/wolves.  When Wade inspected the tracks, the snow melt made it difficult to determine if 

they were left by large canines or possibly cougars. Wade conferred with other conflict staff 

members from Region 1 on the issue. 

 

Tracks in the snow 
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REGION 1 

 

GOAL 1: CONSERVE AND PROTECT NATIVE FISH AND WILDLIFE 

 

Project Planning: Biologist Baarstad ordered Ponderosa Pine seedlings from the 

University of Idaho forest nursery with $1500 in National Wild Turkey Federation 

Superfund grant money. The trees will be planted on a Hunt by Written Permission 

property near Fruitland in April to reforest the site following the Carpenter Road fire of 

2015.  Baarstad discussed project details with the Natural Resource Conservation Service 

(NRCS) and a private forestry consultant, who are assisting the landowner with 

implementation. Baarstad discussed habitat development strategies with Biologist Thorne 

Hadley. 

 

GOAL 2: PROVIDE SUSTAINABLE FISHING, HUNTING AND OTHER 

WILDLIFE -RELATED RECREATIONAL AND COMMERICAL EXPERIENCES 

 

Deer Captures: With a large crew of WDFW staff members (Biologists Annemarie 

Prince, Carrie Lowe, Mike Atamian, Deer Specialist Sara Hansen, Ungulate Researcher 

Melia Devivo, Veterinarian Kristin Mansfield) and the assistance of biologists from the 

U.S. Forest Service (USFS), Kalispel and Colville tribes, University of Washington, and 

pilot Jason Moorhead, 20 adult does were sampled and fitted with GPS collars. 

Meanwhile, District Wildlife Biologist Dana Base worked with former Ungulate 

Research Associate Woody Myers and technicians in the second round of white-tailed 

deer captures in GMUs 117 and 121.  Permissions were obtained from private 

landowners to set up clover traps and bait stations where deer are wintering. Traps were 

deployed at three new sites.  These deer trapping efforts are part of the larger predator-

prey project initiated this winter within northeast and north-central Washington. 

 

Predator Prey Study: Biologists Atamian and Lowe assisted with a mule deer drive net 

capture in the Methow Wildlife Area all week. 

 

 

Mule deer buck after being released Drive nets and handlers waiting for deer 
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Mule deer being positioned for release 

 

Freshly Killed Deer: Wildlife Area Assistant Manager 

Palmer investigated a location near the pheasant release 

site at Sherman Creek Wildlife Area, where he had seen 

an eagle fly up, to find a recently killed white-tailed deer 

being fed on by several eagles and ravens.  It appeared 

the deer had been killed by coyotes within the previous 

24 hours.  The snow conditions are favorable for the 

predators, as they can run on top of the crusted snow 

while the deer break through. 

 

 

REGION 2 

 

GOAL 1:  CONSERVE AND PROTECT NATIVE FISH AND WILD IFE  

 

Wildlife Management 

 

Wolverine Management: Biologist Fitkin and USFS Biologist Rohrer continued the second 

round of camera station checks in District 6 for the Western States Wolverine Conservation 

Project Baseline Survey and our success continues.  Our Washington Pass area camera captured 

hundreds photos of two wolverines together feeding, wrestling, rolling in scent attractants, and 

just hanging out in front of the camera.  It appears to be the same two animals that visited the 

Twisp River camera early in the winter.  DNA from ample hair samples should confirm the 

identity. 

 

Drive net set up Mule deer doe getting radio collar 
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Rolling, feeding, wrestlinô, and chillinô wolverines ï Photo by WDFW remote camera 

 

Predator-Prey Research Project: Biologists Fitkin and Heinlen, along with many other 

WDFW staff members, USFS staff, and volunteers (more than 50 in all) spent most of the week 

participating in a mule deer drive-net capture effort.  We deployed GPS collars on 20 does 

despite logistical challenges associated with access, snow conditions, and below zero morning 
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temperatures. Project staff members consider this pilot capture effort to have been a significant 

success, and lessons learned will set us up for an even more productive session next year.  Many 

heartfelt thanks to everyone involved, and a special thanks to those individuals that came all the 

way from other regions to assist.  Much appreciation is due to Biologist Heinlen for handling the 

myriad behind the scenes organizational logistics that make events like this possible.  

Tremendous thanks to Specialist Hansen for leading the charge and tirelessly shouldering a 

ridiculous workload to make this all happen.  Individual kudos to volunteer Carmen Vanbianchi 

for being the most badass deer wrangler despite being the smallest member of the crew, and to 

fitness inspiration Biologist Bergh for her ability to skate ski several miles in the dark with a 

headlamp in single digit temperatures after a full day of deer captures (who does that?!). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mule deer group being evaluated for a capture 

attempt ï Photo by Scott Fitkin 

Staff and volunteers meet near Pipestone 

Canyon on the Methow Wildlife Area ï Photo 

by Justin Haug 

Crews putting up capture nets and processing a mule deer ï Photos by Justin Haug 


